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PROCEEDTINGS

9:32 A.M.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Good morning. The
hearing will please come to order. Good morning,
ladies and gentlemen. My name is Sheila Cross Reid,
Chairperson of the Board of Zoning Adjustment. This
is the November 18th public hearing of the Board of
Zoning Adjustment of the District of Columbia.
Joining me today are Betty King and Gerry Gilreath,
representing the National Capital Planning
Commission.

The topics of today's hearing agenda are
available to you. They're located to my left near
the door. All persons planning to testify either in
favor or in opposition are to fill out two witness
cards. These cards are located at each end of the
table in front of us. When coming forward to speak
to the Board, please give both cards to the reporter
who is sitting to my right.

The order of procedure for special
exception and variance cases will proceed as
follows: statement and witnesses of the applicant,
government reports including Office of Planning,
Department of Public Works, ANC, etcetera, persons
and parties in support, persons and parties in

opposition, closing remarks by the applicant. Cross
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5
examination of witnesses is submitted for persons or
parties with direct interest in the case. The
record will be closed at the conclusion of each
case, except for any materials specifically
requested. The Board and the staff will specify at
the end of the hearing exactly what is expected.

The decision of the Board in these cases
must be based exclusively on the public record. To
avoid any appearance to the contrary, the Board
requests that persons present not engage the members
of the Board in conversation.

At this time the Board will consider any
preliminary matters. Preliminary matters are those
which relate to whether a case will or should be
heard today such as requests for postponement,
continue to withdraw or whether proper and adequate
notice of the hearing has been given. If you are
not prepared to go forward today with the case or if
you believe that the Board should not proceed, now
is the time to raise such a matter.

Any preliminary matters, please come
forward. Yes, have a seat.

Are you all together? Then one at a
time, please.

MR. KEARLEY: My name is Greg Kearley.
My address is 2726 Ordway Street, N.W., No. 6.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Speak directly into



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

27

the mike.

MR. KEARLEY: This is in regards to -- I
don't know whether this is on. This is in regards
to Case 16386. It was for a special exemption for
2607 Klingle Road.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Yes.

MR. KEARLEY: And what we're asking for
is a deferment. In speaking with Gladys Hicks at
Zoning and the attorney for the neighborhood and
myself it was determined that we also need two
variances for this case. And so what we want to do
is defer the case to the next open date, if
possible, so we can include the variances with the
special exception.

CHATRPERSON REID: I read that, your
letter. I have no problem with deferring that in
this instance to allow you to include the additional
relief that they are in need of.

MS. KING: I have no problem with it

either.
CHAIRPERSON REID: Okay.
MS. KING: What's the first date?
CHAIRPERSON REID: First available date
according --

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: The first
available date would be January 6. We have to send

out notice again and that goes out this Friday. We
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need the information by Friday though.

MR. KEARLEY: I have included that in a
letter. I met with Gladys Hicks for about an hour
and we came up with the variances that were
applicable to this case and I included that in the
information that I gave next door.

CHAIRPERSON REID: All right. Is that
date amenable to you? Again, you should speak into
the mike and give your name and address.

MR. BOASBERT: Let me be heard in this.
My name is Tersh Boasbert, I'm the attorney for the
neighbors in this case and as such are opponents to
the application as it is written.

We don't have a problem with the
postponement because as we suggest in our letter to
you, clearly it needs to meet the variance test as
well. But we're concerned about a couple of things.
One is this is an extremely difficult piece of
property. It has a lot of environmental problems.
It has a tremendous height. It has -- it really
needs to have an Office of Planning report. The
statute, the regulations do call and make it
mandatory in this kind of case to have an OP report
and I think it would be extremely helpful to
everyone concerned because they do ask OP to look at
the relationship of the property, the neighbors, the

whole environmental considerations, the size, the
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8
height, the massing, the setback, all of which needs
a variation -- variances, as well as permission
under 2516. We have been in the process of
negotiation and we are negotiating. But it is an
extremely difficult case.

CHATRPERSON REID: You need some
guidance from the Office of Planning.

MR. BOASBERT: I think it would be
extremely helpful and what I would really like to do
is get a report from OP and then have a hearing a
couple weeks after that report is in and after we
have a chance to examine it and look at it.

There are also no measurements in the
file in terms of the distances that the variances
are going to be required, the lot size, the coverage
and the regulations also call for final landscaping
and grading plans to be submitted and if they're not
submitted at the time of the original application,
then they call for a further hearing. So I think
there's a lot of work that needs to be done on this
and I would -- while I don't mind the postponement
to January, I think it would be better if we could
postpone it until February and have, give OP a
chance to get that report done and get it in for all
of us to react to. I think it would be a lot easier
for us.

CHATRPERSON REID: Thank you. Ms.
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Pruitt-Williams, in requesting that Office of
Planning submit a report, what kind of a time frame
are we talking about?

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: We still have 40
days, 47 days from Friday because it goes to the
Registrar seven days prior. I can't answer for OP
what their work schedule is like. We can certainly
put a request in and ask them to get us a report in
three weeks which would then allow the applicant and
anyone in opposition time to review it.

CHATRPERSON REID: Is February a more
reasonable or more --

MS. KING: Can I make a suggestion?

CHAIRPERSON REID: Sure.

MS. KING: It seems to me that we don't
know what OP's schedule is and could we not postpone
it until the first available date after -- I mean
let's talk to OP, talk to Alberto or to Jill or
whomever. Find out when they can give us a report.

CHAIRPERSON REID: In other words, don't

MS. KING: Don't set a specific date.

CHAIRPERSON REID: A date certain.

MS. KING: Because it's going to have to
be re-advertised.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: Correct.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Would that be
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amenable to you to defer it predicated upon setting
up the OP report and the additional information?

MR. BOASBERT: I would like to get
everything -- I don't want to have to come back
again after this to do that.

CHAIRPERSON REID: We'll do that.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: What staff can do
is call OP and get in touch with them and then call
the two of you and --

CHATRPERSON REID: Work out whatever
schedule --

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: And let you know
what is worked out.

MR. BOASBERT: We are aware that there
are certain holidays that might fall between now and
January 6th.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Right, right,
absolutely and then we would notify you as to what
date --

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: We'll call you and
let you know and then we'll put it back in the
Register.

MR. KEARLEY: What information would I
need to get to OP or --

CHAIRPERSON REID: Just talk to Zoning
Office staff and they will assist you with that.

MR. KEARLEY: Okay. That's fine. I
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mean I'd like to get it as soon as possible, but I'd
like to do it once instead of --

CHAIRPERSON REID: Sure, sure,
understandably so.

MR. KEARLEY: Thank you.

MR. BOASBERT: Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Thank you. Next
preliminary matter? Come forward, please.

MR. ADAMS: Madam Chairperson, we're
here in reference --

CHAIRPERSON REID: Three things. Speak
into the mike and give us your name and address.

MR. ADAMS: I'm name is Robert Adams.
My address is 2500 Wisconsin Avenue, N.W., Apartment
707. I'm the Vice President of the Carillon House
Tenants Association.

MS. RYAN: I am Frances Ryan, President
of the Carillon House Tenants Association.

My address is apartment 915, 2500.

CHAIRPERSON REID: I'm having difficulty
hearing you, ma'am. Is your mike on?

MS. RYAN: I think I have it now. I am
Frances Ryan. I am the President of the Carillon
House Tenants Association. My address is Apartment
915, 2500 Wisconsin Avenue, N.W.

MR. ADAMS: We're here in reference to

Application 16392 on behalf of the Landlords. We
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represent the Carillon House Tenants Association,
but this is a matter in which our landlords have
asked for a special exception and also for a
variance to the zoning laws to put a convenience
store in the building. We're here to simply ask for
a postponement of the hearing and the decision on
it. I believe the ANC from Neighborhood 3B has
weighed in on that matter also.

Basically, we are not here to oppose it
or to support it. We simply feel that the tenants
haven't been informed enough about it to be able to
make an informed decision. As we said in our letter
to you, it's our understanding that DCMR Title XTI,
Section 3317.3, subsection C, requires that all
leased tenants in the building be given 40 days'
notice before a hearing. None of us got such a
notice. There was a copy of that attached to what
we filed.

In addition to that, as a matter of
simple human decency, management, you would think,
would have contacted the tenants and asked them what
they think about this since it's supposed to be
benefit them. Management did not do that.

MS. KING: Excuse me, sir, are you --
did you receive no notice of this hearing?

MR. ADAMS: No, we did not, ma'am. And

as far as I know, none of the tenants in the
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building received any notice of it. The only notice
we received was a -- the only way we knew about it
was when 15 days ago there was a note, a notice
posted on the front of our building, but no one in
the building to my knowledge and certainly not us
got a mailed copy or any other notification and I
believe that's required by law.

MS. KING: I think it is too. 1Is it not
-- does the Applicant not supply the --

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: The Applicant
supplied information for owners and not lessees and
when they came back staff told them that they didn't
need it for lessees which was incorrect.

MS. KING: Oh, so it's essentially our
fault.

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON REID: I think also the
confusion stemmed from the fact that there was some
discussion about changing the regulations to require
only that management of condominiums receive notice
and not individual property owners and not lessees.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: And that's where
the discrepancy came in.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Yes, so therefore
there was some confusion. Under those circumstances
then I would have no problem with granting a

deferment so to give you the time necessary to be
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able to collect or to receive the information that
you need to make a decision in regards to this case.

MS. KING: I agree.

MR. GILREATH: I agree too, but I
understand you to say that there is some kind of
regulation that no longer, if it goes through the
process and approved, that it would not require the
tenants to be notified?

CHAIRPERSON REID: Right, that
management would have the full responsibility to see
to it that the tenants in the condominium
association, the owners in the condominium
association and also the tenants, I guess, if that
be the case, would be notified through management
rather than in sending each individual a notice.

MS. KING: 1Is yours a condo or --

MR. ADAMS: No, it's a rental.

MR. GILREATH: Has this regulation or
whatever it is, has this been exposed to the public
and the public has discussed it and so forth,
everyone knows about this?

CHATRPERSON REID: No. It's only been
discussed in various task force meetings.

MR. GILREATH: Will it be discussed, we
go to the public and they'll have a chance to have
some input on this?

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: Yes. Excuse me,
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Mr. Gilreath. The Zoning Commission is holding rule
making, has held a rule making hearing on this
proposed change as one of the many changes that were
associated with the Control Board orders this
summer. So they're reevaluating that now and should
be coming -- actually they should be coming through
with a decision probably in December.

MR. GILREATH: Have the ANCs and these
tenant associations, have they had a chance to --

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: They've had the
opportunity to comment on it.

MS. KING: I think before that rule
making is final, Sheila, that you should point out
the situation that has arisen. It was wrong now
because the new rule hasn't been promulgated, but
had the new rule been in force, this lady and
gentleman would not have had the recourse of asking
for a postponement because of the -- you know, I
think there have got to be some stringent
requirements on the tenants association in a coop or
a condominium or the renter, the building owner in a
rental unit to make sure that they fulfill their
responsibility and that their failure to do so would
carry with it some penalty.

CHAIRPERSON REID: I agree with that.

MR. GILREATH: I agree fully.

CHAIRPERSON REID: What it does is it
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leaves at risk the issue of the persons who are
living in the building, not being notified.
Although, remember, we still have -- these are
registered and you also -- if I may -- if the

building has been posted, also here there is

notification on the agendas and within the Zoning

Office and I guess what I'm hearing is that that

16

does not appear to be adequate, so we would have to

make, as Ms. King pointed out, some type of

adjustment int hat ruling so that we could insure

that people would receive those notices.

MS. KING: I also note that there was no

affidavit of posting filed in this case?

MS. ROSE: Exactly.

CHATRPERSON REID: But there was an
orange poster on your building.

MR. ADAMS: Yes, there was.

MS. KING: The applicant asked for a

postponement -- excuse me.

MS. RYAN: They apparently didn't file

an affidavit.

MS. KING: Is the applicant represented

here today?
MS. RYAN: No.

CHATRPERSON REID: Why don't we --

obviously there has been a comedy of errors here,

why don't we try to remedy it by bringing the

SO
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deferment to the next available date.

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: That would be
January 20th.

MR. ADAMS: January 20th would be fine.

CHATRPERSON REID: That would be okay
with you? All right.

MR. GILREATH: Are the tenants notified
now?

CHAIRPERSON REID: They will be.

MR. GILREATH: Is the owner obligated to
notify the tenants now?

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: No, the owner will
provide Office of Zoning with a list of tenants and
our Office will send out notice.

MS. KING: And we will re-advertise it
and it will be re-posted?

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: We might as well,
yes.

MS. KING: Because if there's no
affidavit of posting and if they haven't even shown
up for this hearing --

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: The affidavit of
posting is something the Board could waive --

MS. KING: I understand that, but the
Applicant isn't even here.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: No, the applicant

isn't here. I don't know what happened there.
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MS. KING: If we plan to go forward with
the hearing they would be unavailable.

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: We'd have to call
them and let them know it's been moved. I'm
surprised they aren't here. I did talk to somebody
associated with this case on Monday, so --

MS. KING: It would have to be deferred
anyway. Maybe they were notified about the request
for deferment from the Tenants Association?

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: They knew about
the problem of not having --

MS. KING: Maybe they just assumed it
would be deferred because of the fact that it had
not been properly noticed.

MR. ADAMS: I should note that we've --
we went to the ANC meeting last Thursday and
discussed this and we also sent a letter to our
management. We've gotten a letter from them and we
were talking to their attorneys as late as yesterday
afternoon. I had thought they were going to be
here, but we did let them know that it was our
position and they knew it was the ANC's position
that tenants simply hadn't been given enough notice
to make an informed decision.

CHAIRPERSON REID: We received a letter
from ANC as well. It's in the record.

MR. ADAMS: May I just say as a passing
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matter, we didn't find out about this until the week
before last, so we had to scramble like crazy to
make up for it, but the staff was very, very helpful
to us. Mrs. Rose and the gentleman to her right and
the others we talked to were extremely helpful in
pointing us to the case file and pointing us to the
various regulations and so forth, so I want to
express for the record my appreciation of that.

We're amateurs at this. I'm not a
lawyer and we're just tenants trying to find out
what's going on in our own building. So they were
very helpful and I appreciate it.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Thank you. We're
very proud of the fact that our staff has a
tremendous job.

MS. KING: And you plan to meet with
your landlords, is that correct and try to get a
briefing? We always encourage parties if there's a
conflict in any of these matters to try and
negotiate out of settlement that is acceptable to
both sides with some give and take. It helps us
enormously because we don't have to sit and listen
to a wrangle and then have to make a decision
between, you know, or try and you know have
Solomon's judgment and cut the baby in half so
everybody -- nobody is happy. So we would encourage

you, and of course, the landlord and his
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representatives to be diligent about --

MR. ADAMS: I certainly agree with that.

CHAIRPERSON REID: January 20th, is that
the date? Okay. Thank you very much.

MR. ADAMS: Thank you, Madam
Chairperson.

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: We have another
preliminary matter, Madam Chair, request for a
refund. 16388. Good Shepherd.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Okay.

MS. KING: Can I ask, Madam Chair, has -
- I mean here we are, we would ordinarily be hearing
the case today.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Are you talking to me
or are you talking to --

MS. KING: I'm talking to the staff
through you. I'm talking to anybody who wants to
listen.

(Laughter.)

You know, have we not in essence
expended the kind of energy that we would have to go
forward, the kind of expense and staff time and so
forth that we would have if this case had not been
withdrawn?

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: Yes ma'am.

MS. KING: Everything short of actually

writing the decision.
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MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: Yes.

MS. KING: I mean we're now discussing
it. We've published it. We've gone through all --
so in effect, we have done everything that we would
have done if they hadn't withdrawn the case. It's
not that they filed the case and the next day came
in and said whoops, let's withdraw it and all we've
done is done some simple single document rather than
having gone through the whole routine. It seems to
me we have performed our part of the contract
already.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Are the
representatives for this particular case here?

MS. KING: From Good Shepherd.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Good Shepherd. From
case 16388, is there anyone here come forward,
please.

MR. GILREATH: I agree with Ms. King, it
seems to me the staff has done the necessary work
and so forth and also maybe through no fault of the
applicant, but I'm not sure this was thoroughly
researched and so forth to try to think in terms of
putting 50 children in a two or three or four
bedroom house. They just received poor counseling
or poor advice. Anyway I think the staff's effort
was justified and they should be granted a refund.

CHAIRPERSON REID: What was the amount?
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MR. GILREATH: Fifty children --

CHAIRPERSON REID: No, no, what was the
amount of the fee?

MS. KING: Are you here with regard --

CHAIRPERSON REID: They are here in
opposition.

MS. KING: You're here in opposition to
the case. You weren't aware that it was being
withdrawn.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Did you not know that
there was a request to withdraw the case? The case
has been withdrawn. Because of the opposition,
apparently from what we can glean from the attorney
for Good Shepherd and I quote --

MS. KING: Be withdrawn from your docket
in light of neighborhood opposition.

I'm writing as the attorney for the
Sisters of the Good Shepherd to request the
application for special exception docket 16388 to be
withdrawn from your docket in light of neighborhood
opposition.

And then they ask that the funds be
returned. It seems to me that we have performed our
part of the contract and that therefore we should
reject the request for refund of the fee.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: Staff has found

the fee paid by them was $1250. That's predicated
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on the number of children, on how we devised the
fee, vyes.

CHAIRPERSON REID: I don't know, has a
precedent been established in this regard?

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: As staff, I would
certainly like to caution you. If the Board refunds
money, it should be for certain reasons, certain
people can get refunds due to nonprofit status and
if their association with like Department of
Housing, Community Development. This is an
applicant who changed their mind.

CHAIRPERSON REID: What I'm saying is --

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: And no, we have
never refunded money --

CHAIRPERSON REID: -- been established
wherein there was an application filed and then
withdrawn?

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: We had one that
was filed and withdrawn, but it was withdrawn prior
to any notice being sent out, prior to any work
really being done.

CHAIRPERSON REID: I see. It would just
depend on the circumstances.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: But they have also
prorated the amount that has been returned at times.

CHAIRPERSON REID: We just recently have

-- who shall remain namely, a case, a big case that
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was withdrawn and in that instance there was no
request for -- but there was no request for and they
submitted their fees. They did not even request
fees to be returned to them.

MS. ROSE: The Papa John's are you
referring to?

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: When the applicant
withdraws, it's their responsibility on their own.
They have made a decision. As Ms. King says, we
have created -- we've met our end of the contract.

MS. ROSE: Sometimes if they withdrawn
based on errors made by a government official --

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: That's different.
This is not an error on our part. This is a change
of heart of the applicant.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Please come to the
mike and give your name and address.

MS. GOODMAN: I am Barbara Goodman, 7119
16th Street, N.W. and very involved in this. I
write a newsletter for a neighborhood and a
neighborhood watch group of 60 families and almost
every one of them signed against that, against this
proposition and it's a moot point, but I just wanted
to have a detail, what was the amount of money that
they --

CHAIRPERSON REID: $1200.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: $1250.
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MS. GOODMAN: Thank you.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: If you look at our
fee schedule under BZA, there's a certain amount
allotted per child and that's how the fee is
determined.

MR. GILREATH: I would like to go on
record saying that we certainly are not opposed to
providing day care facilities and so forth. I guess
it was -- perhaps they received poor advice and so
forth and there's no fault on the part of the staff.
So to my mind no refund in this particular instance
is warranted.

MS. KING: I concur.

CHAIRPERSON REID: My pause is in
reference to the outlay of funds for this particular
organization which is certainly a nonprofit and the
fact that they have submitted the $1200 and I'm
really -- I regret that there's no one here to speak
on their behalf because I'm just wondering if when
they even initiated this application, if they had
had counseling as to the likelihood of it getting
through the opposition from the community and just
basically submitted it without regard to the outcome
and the result of that, in essence, to pay a
penalty.

MS. KING: Yes, but I mean if they had

looked into all of the government rules and
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regulations, we're not just talking about zoning
matters and certificate of occupancy matters, but
also the Department of Human Services regulations
governing day care centers and so forth. I think
that -- I doubt very seriously, I mean they have an
attorney who has written on their behalf,
presumably. They've paid that attorney in order to
give them advice and they went forward with an
application which they have now decided to withdraw.
If they had not done so we would have certainly
heard their case. We would have decided on it.

CHAIRPERSON REID: I'm not sure that
they decided to withdraw it -- what I'm gleaning
from this whole situation is that after they had
applied, I don't think that they anticipated the
overwhelming opposition and from what we heard from
the opposition that virtually everyone in the
community was against it and I can't fathom them
submitting an application with this happening if
they felt that that was what was going to happen.

My position is I would think that I'd
like to defer this request to have someone from Good
Shepherd talk to us or give some kind of appearance
here.

MS. KING: I don't agree, Madam Chair.

I think that anybody who is bringing a facility into

a residential neighborhood should have the good
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sense or their lawyer should have the good sense to

advise them to make some contact with the neighbors

CHAIRPERSON REID: Before submitting an
application even?

MS. KING: Before they even contract for
the property.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: Excuse me, Madam
Chair, I would suggest that you are setting up a
very dangerous precedence if we start refunding
money because people have not done their homework.
It's not our responsibility to be sure that the
applicant has thoroughly investigated whether or not
this can go forward or not without opposition.
That's the chance and their choice to take.

MS. KING: That's right.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: And they have done
so here and they've decided that it is not feasible
for them to go any further. That's fine. But we
don't -- I think it would be very dangerous for us
to return their money on that sense, on that
particular case. There was no error done by this
agency. There was no error done by any other
federal government. This was a change of heart --
excuse me, District government or federal. This was
a change of heart by an applicant and because they

changed their mind, they then lose their right to
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get their money back.

MS. KING: I agree.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: For those reasons.
I think we'd be setting up a very dangerous
precedence. And because it's a nonprofit, it's
certainly a very laudable -- they may be doing good
jobs, but there's a lot of nonprofits in the
District and if we use that as a criteria, I think
we're really going down a slippery slope.

MS. KING: I agree.

MR. GILREATH: I think this corporation
could potentially seek relief from their lawyer, you
see, assuming he advised them and told them
information. He should go that route. He did not
advise them properly of the facts. To me, if they
need relief, they should go that route. I'm opposed
to a refund.

CHAIRPERSON REID: All right, why don't
we then just take a vote.

MR. GILREATH: I move that we reject the
refund.

MS. KING: I second.

CHAIRPERSON REID: All in favor?

(AYES.)

CHAIRPERSON REID: Opposed? All right.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: Staff would record

the vote as 3-0 to oppose the refund of the
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application fee from Good Shepherd. Motion made by

Mr. Gilreath, seconded by Ms.

MR. GILREATH: Is

King.

there any way we can

convey to this corporation that this Board is

certainly inherently sympathetic to providing day

care facilities to needy families and so forth.

However, we are bound by regulations and laws and so

forth that we cannot do this arbitrarily and --

MS. KING: This 1s a case we're not

hearing.

MR. GILREATH: You're right.

MS. KING: They have wiped it out.

MR. GILREATH: Okay.

MS. KING: So we don't have to speak on

the merits of the case in any way, shape or form.

MR. GILREATH: I accept that.

MS. KING: I think it would be very

ill-advised for us to talk about cases that we

haven't heard.
CHAIRPERSON REID:

preliminary matters?

Are there any more

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: Staff has none.

CHATIRPERSON REID:

Leaving us one case

for the morning, the one and only case for the

morning.

MR. HART: Application 16315.

Application of LaVern A. Lacy,

pursuant to 11 DCMR
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3107.2 for a variance under Paragraph 2001.3(c) to
allow an addition to an existing nonconforming
structure; a variance from the maximum allowable lot
occupancy requirements (Subsection 403.2); a
variance from the minimum rear yard setback
requirements (Subsection 404.1); and a variance from
the minimum width of an open court requirement
(Subsection 406.1) for a deck addition to a single-
family dwelling in an R-3 District at premises 5025
4th Street, N.W. (Square 3302, Lot 33.)

Will all persons planning to testify in
this application, please stand and raise your right
hand.

(Witness sworn.)

MR. WILSON: Hi, my name is Stan Wilson.
I'm the President of a company called Rapid Permit
Service.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Your address, Mr.
Wilson?

MR. WILSON: Is 5020 Oglethorpe Street,
Riverdale, Maryland 20737. Are you ready?

CHAIRPERSON REID: Yes.

MR. WILSON: This variance is for a deck
that was already built without a permit. I have
more pictures than what was even submitted to you to
show you.

It's built on a lot that is
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nonconforming as it stands. The zone requires a
2,000 square foot lot and this lot is only 1530
square feet. The zone requires a 20 foot wide lot
and this lot is too narrow. It's only 18 feet wide.
If it was 20 foot wide, to get 2,000 square feet it
would have to be 100 feet long. The lot is only 85
feet in depth, so it's too shallow as well.

There are several variances that are
required, obviously, because the property is so
small. I think according to the zoning figures here
it's like 23 percent less than required by law. So
it's a small house that these people live in.

What I'd like to do is maybe just take
one point, one variance in a row.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Excuse me, what is
your relationship to the case?

MR. WILSON: I have a permit company and
we get building permits for the contractor. We
don't -- we very seldom do variances. Many years
ago when I did all of Hechinger's permits I did all
of their variances. The only reason we're doing
this one is because it's going to impact harshly on
the homeowner if they would lose this appeal.

MS. KING: Do we have a letter of
authorization for you to represent the homeowners?

MR. WILSON: You do from my company, a

person in my company from Rapid Permit Service.
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MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: Madam Chair, you
do. It's a letter dated November 25th. "To Whom It
May Concern: This letter authorizes Tom Ramada of
Rapid Services."

CHAIRPERSON REID: Okay.

MS. KING: What is the date?

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: November 25, 1997.

MS. KING: I guess I don't have a copy.
Yes, here it is. November 25, 1997. And you are Mr.
Ramada. I'm the President of the company.

CHAIRPERSON REID: You are Mr. Wilson,
right?

MR. WILSON: I'm Stan Wilson.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Now wait a minute.

MS. KING: And then we have a 2/98
letter saying that Barry Flach is representing.

CHATRPERSON REID: Do we have a letter
that authorizes you, sir?

MR. WILSON: You do not have one
specifically for me. But you do have one for Rapid
Permit Service.

CHATRPERSON REID: So the company then -
- the company is basically representing the
applicants.

MS. KING: We can request at the end if
we feel we need it, a letter from the applicant --

CHAIRPERSON REID: For the record.
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MS. KING: For the record, authorizing
this specific gentleman.

CHAIRPERSON REID: That's a good idea.
Now that we know who you are --

MS. KING: Who built this deck?

MR. WILSON: Creative Energy is the
contractor that built it and that would be Barry
Flach. His company, one of his subcontractors was
assigned the job and did not contact my company to
get a permit. Subsequently, we were asked to get a
permit, I guess, the District found out about the
deck and when we went to get a permit for them the
zoning issues came up as far as the nonconforming
use so we agreed in this one case to follow it
through.

I have done a lot of variances many
years ago, but my business has grown and I don't --
I just don't really have time to do variances now,
except for this one case, I agreed to do it.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Okay.

MR. WILSON: Since the property is so
small, the homeowner is not afforded the normal
amount of house that would be allowed if it was a
2,000 square foot lot. So we have, we need a
variance for 135 square feet of lot coverage because
we are over -- we're over 60 percent of 1530 square

feet.
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If, in fact, we had a 2,000 square foot
lot, we would be allowed 1200 -- if we had just a
regular size lot, we would be allowed 1200 square
feet of house.

CHATRPERSON REID: So you have a
substandard lot?

MR. WILSON: In size, yes. We're not
allowed 1200 square feet because we're substandard.

The total of the house which is 864 and
our addition is 1,053 square feet which is
considerably under 1200, the minimum that the code
would allow if they had a standard lot. So our
argument there is the size of the lot does not allow
the homeowner to have as much usable space as
typically somebody would get in that zone.

We're too close to the rear property
line. We need a four foot variance on the back and
again because the lot is only 85 feet in depth, and
not 100 feet which would be a minimum requirement
for a 20 foot lot, we need that 4 foot variance, if
the house
-- if the lot was 100 sgquare feet, we'd have no
problem, we'd be like 11 feet over. We wouldn't
have a problem there. 1It's just that the lot is
shrunk down.

CHATRPERSON REID: Let me ask a

guestion. Are there instances where we have lots
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that are substandard, then do we use as a guide what
would be the case if, in fact, it was conforming to
the regulations, as a guide --

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: For granting a
variance?

CHAIRPERSON REID: Uh-huh.

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: If a lot is
substandard and it is the only lot within that
block, you can do so. However, if it's a
substandard lot and there are other lots on there
the same size, then you no longer have uniqueness.

In your city block, the zones are many
blocks combined. Uniqueness has to go to that
individual lot and not to the neighborhood. If that
lot is the same size as those on both sides, or
others in that block, then the uniqueness test has
not been met.

MS. KING: It appears to be identical.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: I believe that's
the result of the Myrick case that came out of
Georgetown.

MS. KING: Every house appears to have
the same -- and in the next block between Farragut
and Emerson, appears to have the identical size
plot.

It's my experience that DCRA doesn't go

around cruising neighborhoods looking for illegal
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decks. Did somebody blow the whistle?

MR. WILSON: I don't know myself how
that was discovered. What I do know is that all the
neighbors were informed of the hearing, it obviously
was posted and they were talked to about it and none
of them had any objection to the deck. In fact, the
deck not only enhances this individual property, it
enhances the whole neighborhood.

CHATRPERSON REID: Let's go back to
regulations. I am still -- are you saying that in
instances where even if the entire neighborhood is
irregular, the whole neighborhood is irregular, the
whole neighborhood has substandard lots which would
make it impossible for them to comply with existing
zoning regulations, there is no way that they could,
is it?

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: I am just telling
you based on court cases the court found, I believe,
and I may be quoting the wrong court, but it's a
case that happened in Georgetown. I believe it's
the Myrick case that a person proposed that they had
a uniqueness because they had a substandard lot.
It's very small. The court held that it was not
because it wasn't unique because both of the lots on
either side had the same problem. And most or quite
a few of the lots in various zones do not -- are

substandard or are not the size that the zone calls.
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If that's the case, then we would almost have no --
I mean almost every lot would be able to claim this.

MR. GILREATH: What about the hardship
aspect? If this deck is removed, has there been
some damage, if you will, to install this, you had
to knock holes in the wall and anchor it, this, that
and the other. Would the owner be left with some
repair to his house, if it's removed, so it will be
a hardship factor involved?

MR. WILSON: There would be some
hardship with that. It is also a means of egress
out of the first floor of the house to the rear and
something would have to be done from a fire safety
standpoint, to have a way off the first floor in the
rear, not only counting on the front exit out.

MR. GILREATH: If it's removed then,
you're saying it would create some sort of fire
hazard in terms of being able to egress from the
house?

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: But I would
caution you, you have to look at this as if the deck
wasn't there because you're granting a variance.

The fact is it is there and they had a stop order,
but you can't look at it that way. You have to
think of it as this person is coming in for a
variance, the deck is not there. Have they met the

burden of proof?
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MS. KING: And presumably before they
built the deck, there was some method of egress from
the first floor?

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: I'm sorry, I was
coughing.

MS. KING: Presumably before they built
the deck, there were stairs or something that was a
means of egress from the ground floor?

MR. WILSON: I would think so, vyes.

MS. KING: Which was replaced by this
deck. 1Is it possible that the deck could be smaller
and could be conforming?

MR. WILSON: I don't know if you've
looked at the pictures. The deck is not --

MS. KING: I'm sorry, but I will just
point out to staff the quality of the picture that I
received.

MR. WILSON: Could I give you some to
look at?

MS. KING: Don't bother sending me
photographs like this because it doesn't do any
good. If the machine isn't working better than
that, I'd rather not have photographs.

CHATRPERSON REID: Your company does
permitting, correct?

MR. WILSON: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON REID: How did the deck get
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there?

MR. WILSON: I was told that the
contractor sold a deck and he assigned it to one of
his subcontractors who had responsibility to get his
permit and the subcontractor just built the deck and
did not get a permit. We didn't get involved with
this project until after it was built, when it
became a hardship for the owner.

CHAIRPERSON REID: So the owner hired a
contractor?

MR. WILSON: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON REID: With the assumption
that the contractor would then pull the necessary
permits in order to erect the deck?

MR. WILSON: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON REID: And then he later
finds when there's a stop order placed on that deck,
that the contractor did not, in fact, obtain the
necessary permits?

MR. WILSON: Precisely.

CHATRPERSON REID: That's why you're
here today?

MR. WILSON: Exactly.

MS. KING: Well, this is a teeny deck.
If you reduced it in any significant size, you
wouldn't have any deck at all.

MS. ROSE: Madam Chair? I know up until
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now we've been focusing on the size of the lot and
the fact that that may not be a unique circumstance,
but there may be something else about the lot that
could be unigque, so you might want to explore that.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Right, we're moving
in that direction.

MS. ROSE: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Gee --

MR. WILSON: There are a couple pictures
of the deck that's about six houses down from this
house --

MS. KING: Oh really? Which is that?

MR. WILSON: The one that looks
different. I put a note on the back of them, the
address. There's one that's even closer.

CHAIRPERSON REID: We've had these kind
of cases before and I'm just wondering what can be
done at the consumer protection mechanism to alert
the consumer that prior to paying these contractors
to do work on their houses that they have show some
type of evidence that they have -- they're licensed
and that they comply with the existing laws,
regulations and permits.

MS. KING: Excuse me, this is the
neighbor's deck, a teeny deck is the neighbor's
deck. This is the deck. Now is the neighbor's deck

conforming?
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MR. WILSON: It is not. I think you can
see it's about 10 feet from the rear property line
instead of the 16 that we are.

MS. KING: This is the deck we're
talking about. This is another person's deck.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Someone elgse did the
same thing. Is there something that can be done?

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: It is not through
our jurisdiction.

MS. KING: We used to have an Office of
Consumer Protection.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Public notification
or something? A caveat emptor, a type of warning?
This is happening too much and for people to have to
pay money to the contractor and to have these things
erected and to find that they are illegal, there
must be a recourse against the contractor.

MS. ROSE: Yes, through the courts.

CHATRPERSON REID: The advocate would
have to -- this is after the fact.

MS. ROSE: Yes.

CHATRPERSON REID: There's no penalty
for a contractor doing this.

Look at what the consumer has to go
through --

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: It's unfortunate,

but that's --



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

27

42

CHAIRPERSON REID: I'm just wondering if
there are any kind of penalty that can be imposed
that would prevent or dissuade a contractor from
doing this because it happens all the time.

MR. GILREATH: If the deck were to be
removed, could this property be cited for violating
some kind of a fire code? 1In other words, the owner
would have to do something --

MS. KING: Yes, but a contractor would
have to do that. I mean if the contractor took
their money, and the subcontractor didn't get a
permit, the thing has to be removed, they would have
to repair the damage and reinstall the steps. There
would probably be a hefty lawsuit about it and so
forth and it would be a hell of a mess.

But --

MR. GILREATH: Is the contractor still
in business?

MR. WILSON: Yes, he is.

MS. KING: You're representing that
contractor, aren't you?

MR. WILSON: Yes.

MR. GILREATH: The one who installed
this is still in business?

MR. WILSON: Absolutely. And if he has
to take it down, obviously he will take it down and

obviously they will provide some egress of the first
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floor. You can't not have life safety codes met
without question. The person who will suffer will
be the homeowner because if you notice, it's a
beautiful deck. It gives them access to their rear
property and it's well landscaped. They've got a
lot of flower pots and different things from the
back. They've got it screened in with a stockade
fence. There's a little place outside their house,
their pretty small house that they can kind of go
out and enjoy the view and enjoy themselves.

It would be unfortunate if they are
confined to stay inside their house.

MS. KING: Suggest to us some provisions
of the law under which we can soften our hearts.
Make us weep.

MR. WILSON: My sense was until this
interpretation that if you had a substantially
undersized lot that was too narrow or too shallow
that was grounds for a variance. They clearly have
a lot that does not meet the requirements of the
zone.

MS. KING: But it's identical to all the
lots on their block and the block before this.

MR. WILSON: I did not realize that the
code implied that you had to -- if other substandard
lots were around you that you lost your right to a

variance.
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CHATRPERSON REID: One of the tests for
the variance is that it has to be unique and in
that, as Ms. Pruitt-Williams pointed out, that
nullifies the issue of uniqueness when the whole
block or the whole neighborhood, if you will, is the
same.

MR. WILSON: I understand what you're
saying. I did not realize that that was the
interpretation.

CHAIRPERSON REID: We will try to look
and see if there's something else about this
particular property that is unique.

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: Madam Chair?

CHAIRPERSON REID: Yes.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: Staff has done a
little research and there is a new provision in the
zoning code, section 223 that is a special exception
where the burden of proof, of course, in a special
exception is a little less or different than a
variance. And I don't have it directly in front of
me, but we believe that the applicant could submit a
revised application under that section and may have
a better opportunity --

CHATRPERSON REID: It would be a lesser
burden.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: A lesser burden,

yes.
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CHAIRPERSON REID: Let me also ask, if,
in fact, we ascertain that the relief that they need
is lesser than what has been proffered to us by the
ZA's office, then do we have the authority to make
that decision here? Or does it have to be done
through the ZA's office?

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: I'm not sure, to
be honest. I know that when this ZA letter was done
it was done in August of 1997. And that section
wasn't promulgated until later.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Oh.

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: They came in under
the correct section that was on the books at that
time.

CHAIRPERSON REID: At that time.

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: Right.

CHATRPERSON REID: Do you understand,
Mr. Wilson, what we're referring to now? What staff
has done is determined the possibility of your
relief being a special exception rather than a
variance. A variance i1s a more difficult type of
relief and the burden for the proof of the test is
more difficult, but we seemingly feel that perhaps a
special exception and based upon other regulations
that were promulgated after, subsequent to the --

MS. KING: Filing.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Filing, it is
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possible that you may be able to come under that,
under special exception, rather than variance. To
make a long story short. It might be a lot easier
than for you to try to make a case for a variance in
this instance. And I just ask the staff if it is
possible for us to make a determination of the
lesser relief here at the BZA. It is? Or is it
not?

With the new -- under the auspices of
the new regulation that was promulgated subsequent
to --

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: It is staff's
belief that you have the authority to waive the
notice for a change in application, so that it could
be heard today under this new statute. We've done
some research. It is not in the D.C. Code which is
the one thing you cannot waive. It is for the
Zoning Commission, but not for the BZA.

CHAIRPERSON REID: And also there is no
opposition to this case, we've been able to
ascertain?

MS. KING: Is there anybody here in
opposition to --

CHATRPERSON REID: He's the only person
here.

MS. KING: No, but this lady has come in

subsequently and I wasn't sure whether she was here
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on this issue.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Let me reiterate that
Ms. King for Case No. 16315, is there anyone who has
come in or anyone present or anyone who is
affiliated with this case? Seeing none, then we can
then look at it as a special exception and what
special exception
-- what would be the regulation?

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: It's Section 223.
Let us copy this for you and we also -- it should be
in your regs, but we will copy and give the
applicant -- if we could take like a five minute
break. That way we can also speak to the applicant.

CHATRPERSON REID: Let us do that.
Let's recess for about five minutes. We'll look at
the regulation and try to hear the case under
special exception and then have to comply with that
regulation, that section of the regulation. It may
be a less burdensome task.

(Off the record.)

CHAIRPERSON REID: We will now come back

to order.

Mr. Wilson, are you with us?

MR. WILSON: Yes.

CHATRPERSON REID: Okay, so what you
need to do now is basically -- let's go through

Section 223 and see how your application complies.
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MR. WILSON: I just was given this and -

CHAIRPERSON REID: Start with No. 2 and
just read it aloud and let's do it step by step. We
only have about 4.

MR. WILSON: Start with No. 2 in regards
a, b, c, dz

CHAIRPERSON REID: 233.1 just simply
talks about the requirements.

MR. WILSON: This deck will clearly not
impede the light and ventilation to the neighbors.
It's an open deck. It's open underneath and open on
top. There is a -- underneath there is a stockade
fence around this property as it is, so that is an
existing, but it's not an addition. It's not
enclosed. So I think point a, it clearly will not
impede any light or ventilation.

It's not my sense that privacy or use
and enjoyment of the neighboring property shall be
unduly compromised. This is a deck that has a
lattice work screening around it and I don't know
how it would compromise.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Let's just ask you.
Have you had any complaints from any of the
neighbors?

MR. WILSON: Not that I've heard of and

not that are registered with the Board.
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CHAIRPERSON REID: Okay.

MR. GILREATH: 1Is there lattice on both
sides?

MR. WILSON: There is lattice around the
deck. There's not lattice across the rear.

MR. GILREATH: Just the neighbors on
either side --

MR. WILSON: Yes, I didn't give you this
picture. I just held one back, but this one clearly
shows the lattice.

MR. GILREATH: On both sides.

MR. WILSON: On both sides. If you want
me to present it --

MR. GILREATH: No, I accept that.

MR. WILSON: I don't feel myself that
this addition deck, as viewed from the alley or from
the street intrudes upon the character of the
neighborhood. There is another deck in the
neighborhood and the next block down there are some
enclosed additions on the rear in the next block, so
I don't feel it impedes that.

It's less than 70 percent of lot
coverage. It's 68.92 percent lot coverage. I think
it enhances the value of this particular house and
in turn, would enhance the value of the whole
neighborhood, by dressing it up, making it look

better. It allows the homeowner to utilize their
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property better to their desires, because it is a
small lot and they don't have anywhere else to go.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Okay. Mr. Wilson,
where are you?

MR. WILSON: Pardon me?

CHATRPERSON REID: Where are you? Are
you finished with your presentation?

MR. WILSON: Well, I think I addressed
all the points.

CHATRPERSON REID: I thought you were --
number ¢ and d, did you address those?

MR. WILSON: Yes, I thought I did.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Basically, you just
kind of put it all together?

MR. WILSON: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON REID: I wasn't following
you in that regard.

MR. WILSON: I'm trying to stay away
from the variance arguments.

CHAIRPERSON REID: 223, well, we have
those pictures. And the lot occupancy -- did you
address that?

MR. WILSON: Yes, I did.

CHAIRPERSON REID: I'm sorry, forgive
me. I was probably reading something when you said
that. I didn't hear you. Okay.

No. 223.4, also he did-?
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MR. GILREATH: He talked about the
lattice.

MS. KING: We may require -- that's what
we can do in our conditions, if we want to put
conditions on it.

MR. WILSON: It seems to be pretty well
screened.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Let's move to the
adverse impact aspect. Is there any adverse impact
to your knowledge with regards to traffic, noise,
lighting, parking?

MR. WILSON: I personally don't think
there's any adverse impact at all. It dresses up
the neighborhood. 1It's obviously most beneficial to
the homeowner that owns it.

MR. WILSON: An adverse impact pertains
to the abutting neighbors.

MR. WILSON: I understand. I don't see
how it could do that.

CHAIRPERSON REID: All right.

MR. WILSON: They have flowers. They
have hanging plants on it. It's very decorative.

If anything, it might remind you of the balconies
and porches in New Orleans where they hang all the
plants and flowers. If you notice from the
pictures, it's obvious, these people take pride in

their yard and their deck. 1It's not a standard
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deck, it's extremely well designed and very
attractive.

MR. GILREATH: Are any of these property
owners -- adjacent to this particular property use
their backyard for parking?

MR. WILSON: I think there is. These
people don't and the ones next door on both sides
don't. I think there is a couple down the way that
do use their backyard for parking.

MR. GILREATH: 1In this instance, of
course, if every property owner on that block would
probably end up with more cars parked in the front,
but in this particular case, I don't see that as a
problem.

CHAIRPERSON REID: All right, and not
substantially to your knowledge, will not
substantially impair the purpose or intent of the
planning zone or map?

MR. WILSON: I would think not. I don't
think you'd want to prohibit people from having
decks on their back.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Do you have anything
else to add to your --

MR. WILSON: I wish I could think of
something else.

(Laughter.)

CHATRPERSON REID: We'll help you work
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through this.

MR. WILSON: You'wve been very helpful
and staff has been very helpful.

CHAIRPERSON REID: So stay right there.
The government reports including Office of Planning
or ANC reports, did we get a report from the ANC? I
didn't see one.

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: No.

CHAIRPERSON REID: So we just assume
that the ANC had no opposition to this particular
application. So other government reports -- parties
in support of the application, parties in opposition

to the application, closing remarks by the

applicant.

MS. KING: Just say please.

(Laughter.)

MR. WILSON: Please grant this special
exception.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Would you like to
have a bench decision --

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: Madam Chair, I
don't mean to interrupt, but we -- staff was
discussing, since we have -- since you have amended
the application from a variance to special
exception, it probably would be prudent if the
applicant either get a new letter from the ZA or

self certify so that when this goes back to DCRA and
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they grant a permit, there won't be a discrepancy
between a permit being granted for special exception
and an application for a variance.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Then you will --

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: I suggest we hold
off a decision until you get that.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Staff will then
direct him as to how to accomplish that and --

MS. KING: Excuse me, we also wanted a
letter from the homeowners authorizing Mr. Wilson to
represent them.

MS. PRUITT-WILLTIAMS: That way we can
clean up everything so that --

MS. KING: And then we can consider this
at our December meeting --

CHAIRPERSON REID: Wait one second.
Could we not have a decision with the order holding
the order until that is accomplished so we don't
have to come back to it?

MS. KING: Madam Chair, it's not as if
we're delaying the building of the deck.

CHAIRPERSON REID: I just want to
dispense with it.

(Laughter.)

And it would just be a matter of us
making a decision and an order not being released --

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: I understand your
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concern. I think just procedurally it may be longer
and as Mrs. King says, we're not prohibiting --
we're not saying you can't use your deck until we
get the permit. The deck is there. I think it
would just be -- simpler and clearer.

MR. GILREATH: We really couldn't, in
practical terms, say we render a decision today. We
say our decision provided that --

MS. PRUITT-WILLIAMS: The BZA has never
done that that I can --

CHAIRPERSON REID: Let's just do it
today and clean and prudent and we will make the
decision at our next meeting which will be December
6th, excuse me, December 2nd, and that will give you
and staff an opportunity to kind of determine what
and how this can best be done.

MR. WILSON: Right. I appreciate your
help very much.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Thank you.

MR. WILSON: Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON REID: And that concludes --
is there anything else that staff has? That
concludes the morning session.

MS. KING: Back at 1 o'clock, right?

(Whereupon, at 10:47 a.m., the hearing
was recessed, to reconvene at 1:00 p.m., Wednesday,

November 18, 1998.)
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AFTERNOON SESSTION

1:04 P.M.

CHAIRPERSON REID: Good afternoon. The
hearing will please come to order. My name is
Sheila Cross Reid. This is the public hearing of
November 18, 1998. Joining me today is Betty King,
Gerry Gilreath, representing the National Capital
Planning Commission and representing the Zoning
Commission is Mr. Herbert Franklin. The topic of
today's hearing agenda are available to you.

They're located to my left near the door.

All persons planning to testify either
in favor or in opposition are to fill out two
witness cards. These cards are located on each end
of the table in front of us. Before coming forward
to speak to the Board, please give both cards to the

reporter who is sitting to my right or in front of
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us. The order of procedure for special exception
variance cases will proceed as follows: (1)
statement and witnesses of the applicant, (2)
government reports including Office of Planning,
Department of Public Works, ANC, etcetera; first,
the persons and parties in support, persons and
parties in opposition, closing remarks by the
applicant. Cross examination of witnesses is
submitted for persons or parties with direct
interest in the case. The record will be closed at
the conclusion of each case, except for any
materials specifically requested. The Board and the
staff will specify at the end of the hearing exactly
what i1s expected.

The decision of the Board in these
contested cases must be based exclusively on the
public record. To avoid any appearance to the
contrary, the Board requests that persons present
not engage the members of the Board in conversation.

The Board will make every effort to
conclude the public hearing as soon as possible to 6
o'clock p.m. If the afternoon cases are not
completed by 6 o'clock p.m., the Board will access
whether it can complete the pending case or cases
remaining on the agenda.

At this time the Board will consider any

preliminary matters. Preliminary matters are those
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that relate to whether a case will or should be
heard today, such as requests for postponement,
continuance or withdrawal, whether a proper and
adequate notice of the hearing has been given.

If you are not prepared to go forward
with the case today or if you believe that the Board
should not proceed, now is the time to raise such a
matter.

Are there any preliminary matters?
Please come forward.

MR. GLASGOW: Good afternoon, Madam
Chair, and members of the Board. For the record, my
name is Norman M. Glasgow, Jr., of the law firm of
Wilkes, Artis, Hedrick & Lane. I represent the
applicant in a parking lot variance case which was
published in the records of the Board. It's
application 16393. It was in the Board's notice on
both November 18th and December 2nd. I wanted to
give copies of those notices to the Board. It was
not published in the D.C. Register and I'm going to
be requesting a waiver from Section 3301.1 to permit
this case to proceed at this point, during the
course of today's hearing.

I'd like to give a copy to the Board
members. Of the two Board of Zoning adjustment
public hearing notices that have this case on the

agenda, although it is not presently on the agenda
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today, and we are prepared and the applicant has
fulfilled all of its requirements for proceeding
forward and we have also been to the Advisory
Neighborhood Commission. They have approved the
case. They have recommended and sent a letter to
the Board that the application should be approved.
They had notice posted in the community and we have
filed a pre-hearing statement, done our notice
posting and there is good cause for proceeding with
the application today and I want to go into that,
but I want to give the Board Members copies of this
-- of these two notices for the application.

(Pause.)

Under the provisions of Section 3317.3,
and I'm going to be asking for the waiver under
3301.1 which has a good cause standard in that
there's no prejudice to any party by proceeding,
that notice was not published in the D.C. Register
of the application. However, the owner and lessee
are available to testify at today's hearing, along
with our expert witnesses. The ANC had
notice and has a written letter in support of the
application and I've submitted a copy of the ANC
letter to the staff in support. And that there was
posting of this case on the calendar of the Board.
In fact, it's getting handed out, this case was

posted on two BZA agendas, but neither of those were



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

27

60
published in the D.C. Register.

We believe that the Board has
jurisdiction to grant the waiver under the good
cause standard and also there's lack of any
prejudice to any party by the granting of the
waiver. And it's not otherwise prohibited by cause.

The applicant has met all notice and
posting requirements and has relied on the BZA
hearing notice for being prepared to proceed forward
today. The applicants and its representatives have
attended two ANC meetings, one, the Community
Development Committee meeting and a second was the
full ANC meeting where this application was
unanimously supported by the ANC and the letter that
you have.

From review of the ANC letter, the ANC
wants the parking lot to be improved in certain
circumstances like with respect to repaving and all
of those type of issues and we've agreed with the
ANC to do that.

This lot has been in existence over 30
years, so we're not asking for a waiver to hear a
case, whether it's a new use that's going on to the
property. The Board originally approved this case
in the early 1960s and for some reason there was a
lapse in BZA approvals and then there was

notification given to the property owner that they
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needed to come back to the Board. So while the
notices that you see in front of you talk about the
establishment of a parking lot, that's a very
technical term, the lot is there and is in operation
today. And in fact, the applicant has a business
license for the operation of the parking lot and
which is wvalid through December 31st of 1998. 1In
addition, the applicant has gotten real estate tax
assessment bills and we did file a pre-hearing
statement. The width of this statement does not
indicate any particular complexity with the case,
but we have a lot of documentation that just goes to
why it is that we should continue to be permitted to
have the lot. One, we pay commercial real estate
taxes for 30 years. The government has assessed it
that way. Those taxes have been paid. The parking
lot tax is collected and also as attachment N, we
have a business license which is issued by DCRA, the
same agency within the District that indicated to my
clients that we have a zoning violation that needed
to come to the Board to establish a lot, has issued
a business license which is valid through December
31, 1998. So we think that there's ample basis to
be proceeding forward and that the Board 